Law Offices of JOHN E. SHARP 24 Professional Center Parkway, Suite 100 San Rafael, CA 94903

John E. Sharp john@johnsharplaw.com

Telephone: (415) 479-1645 Facsimile: (415) 479-8444

April 18, 2016

Marin County Board of Supervisors 3501 Civic Center Drive San Rafael, CA 94903

Via email

RE: LCP Amendment Documents: Hearing on 4/19/16

Dear Supervisors:

This office represents Sierra Club with regard to the above-referenced matter. Please include this correspondence in the administrative record of the proceedings in conjunction with the above-referenced Local Coastal Plan Amendment and IP. Please provide the undersigned with copies of any and all notices, letters, correspondence, and/or staff materials prepared in conjunction with this matter, from this point forward.

Procedural matters:

As stated in the staff report dated April 19, 2016 entitled "Resubmittal of Local Coastal Program (LCP)-Land-Use Plan Amendments and Implementation Program Amendments to California Coastal Commission", (hereinafter, the Staff Report), the provisions discussed in the Staff Report approved by you on August 25, 2015 and submitted to the Coastal Commission on September 30, 2015 constitutes a "resubmittal", thus triggering the provision of California Code of Regulations 13541(a), which provides that the Commission's prior certification with suggested modifications has expired.

Sierra Club wishes to make clear, for the record, that no final determination has been made by either the Commission, or your Board.

Reference to other matters in the administrative record:

Sierra Club has reviewed, without limitation, letters dated August 21, 2015 and March 23, 2016, from Nancy Cave, District Manager for the North Coast Central District of the California Coastal Commission. Sierra Club agrees with the observations and matters of substance, including

recommended revisions, set forth in the above-referenced correspondence. In the interest of brevity and economy, Sierra Club does not repeat said recommendations here.

Similarly, Sierra Club has reviewed correspondence dated April 11, 2016 submitted by California Coastal Protection Network, and concurs with the recommendations set forth in that correspondence.

Process going forward:

Based upon Sierra Club's review of currently available written materials for the hearing of April 19, 2016, it seems likely that additional hearings will take place regarding the final submittal by the County of Marin. This being the case, Sierra Club reserves its right to submit such other and further comments as may be appropriate prior to and during any further hearings on the County's LCP amendment documents at either the County of Marin or the California Coastal Commission.

Very truly yours,

Law Offices of John E. Sharp

John E. Sharp

cc: Brian C. Crawford